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9 July 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Sports Day 2021 (15 July) & Arrangements for the Last Day of Term (16 July) 

As we approach the end of a busy summer term I would like to take this opportunity to outline the 

arrangements for The King’s School Sports Day on Thursday 15 July 2021.  Please can I emphasise the need for 

your son to be well prepared for the day – i.e. in the case of a hot and sunny day please ensure he has lots of 

water, a hat and sun cream.  If the weather is inclement, most of the students will be undercover at The Meres 

Leisure Centre (NG31 7QX). 

Sports Day will begin at 10:00am and we shall assume that all students will arrive at The Meres Athletics 

Stadium for 10:00am.  Students who cannot make their own way to The Meres should arrive in school at the 

usual time to be registered and then be taken by bus (wearing a face mask) to The Meres in Year Groups.  You 

must notify us of this decision at https://kingsgrantham.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

There will be a school refreshment facility at The Meres where students can purchase sandwiches, drinks etc 

during the day. 

Students will be registered once they are in their Stand at the Stadium and Sports Day will commence shortly 

afterwards.  We will finish with a further registration before students are dismissed at approximately 2.00pm.  

If you would like your son to return to school and be dismissed at the normal school time of 3:45pm 

please notify us at https://kingsgrantham.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

Please note – it is important that any student who is taking part in an event on Sports Day (including if he is a 

reserve) should arrive at school or at The Meres in his sports kit as there will be no changing facilities at The 

Meres.  All other students may choose to wear school uniform or school PE kit for the day. 

With regret, due to Covid 19 restrictions parents/carers will not be permitted inside the stadium this year.   

All students will be seated in Year Group bubbles. 

On Friday 16 July, the last day of term, the school will close at 12:45pm.  Students will be released as follows:   

    12:35pm – Year 12 

12:40pm – Years 9 and 10 

12:45pm – Years 7 and 8 

If your son must wait for a school bus at the normal end to the school day, please notify us at 

https://kingsgrantham.schoolcloud.co.uk/ and we will ensure that he is cared for on site until 3:45pm, otherwise 

all boys will leave as indicated by the times above. 

Thank you for all your continued support and understanding during this most unusual of years. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr S Pickett 

Head Master 
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